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Public Announcement: Integration of Weston Volunteer Fire Department 
 
 
July 24, 2024 
 
 
We are excited to share a major advancement in the Town of Weston’s dedication to public safety. Effective 
October 1, 2024, the Weston Volunteer Fire Department (WVFD) will be officially integrated into the Town 
of Weston’s administration. This strategic initiative aims to enhance the efficiency and effectiveness of our 
fire protection and emergency response services. 
 
This integration is the result of a collaborative effort and a shared vision for a safer Weston. The agreement, 
signed on July 23, 2024, between the Town of Weston and WVFD, sets the stage for a smooth transition. 
It ensures that the proud tradition of the WVFD is preserved while embracing new opportunities for 
improvement. 
 
We believe this integration will not only benefit the residents of Weston but also serve as a model for other 
communities looking to optimize their emergency services. We look forward to working closely with all 
stakeholders to ensure a seamless transition and to continue our mission of protecting the lives and 
property of our community. 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jerry Randall  
Mayor, Town of Weston 
 
Charles Schnieder 
Chief, Weston Volunteer Fire Department 
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